
Dear Parents,

The atmosphere outside is filled with a festive feel as we prepare for the arrival of our families for the annual
picnic concert. The children are humming ABBA medleys after this morning's rehearsal. This event is an all-
inclusive, fun, and light-hearted concert for our young music enthusiasts. Music will be performed from Taylor
Swift to ELO, Bobby McFerrin to ABBA and Matilda. The evening promises foot-tapping entertainment for everyone.
The visit from the inspectors last week gave us the opportunity to showcase everything that we are incredibly
proud of at Hazelwood. Thank you to those who took part in the questionnaires that we sent out on behalf of the
inspection team. The children and staff across both sites were brilliant throughout the process, and I cannot thank
them enough for their contributions during those few days. The inspection reports will be with us over the
summer, at which point we will be in a position to share the outcomes with you.
I am delighted that our recent Sports Day for Year 3-8 students at K2 Crawley was such a tremendous success. The
event was a resounding triumph, highlighted by an impressive 7 existing school records broken and with new
events throughout the day, several new records were set! I would like to congratulate Mrs. Moon and her team for
their exceptional organisational skills in making Sports Day such a memorable and enjoyable experience for all
participants. Furthermore, I want to thank our staff and pupils for their efforts and achievements during the event.
It is truly a testament to their commitment and enthusiasm.
Looking ahead to the next academic year, we will be returning to the Hazelwood site for both Prize Giving and
Sports Day, which are scheduled to take place on the same day. This arrangement aims to accommodate our busy
working parents, allowing them to take only one day off from their demanding schedules whilst also creating an
action packed day for our community to come together. However, we all enjoyed seeing our athletes enjoy the
facility, and I am sure we will explore opportunities to enhance our athletes' training experiences by utilising the
facilities at K2 during the summer term in the future. Watch this space!
At the end of this term, we will be saying goodbye to our School Counsellor, Nicky Stewart. After nearly ten years of
dedicated service at Hazelwood, Nicky has made the decision to focus solely on her private practice. We will truly
miss her presence and wish her every success in her future endeavours. Nicky is currently assisting us in the
process of appointing a suitable replacement, and she will continue to work remotely with some members of the
leadership team next year, ensuring a seamless transition and allowing us to continue benefiting from her
expertise.
Lastly, I am delighted to share the news of Mr. Will Fagg's appointment as our new Deputy Head (Prep). I am
certain you will join me in congratulating him and wishing him every success in his new role.
Today's Nutshell reflects the abundance of activities and accomplishments that have taken place over the last 10
days. I hope you enjoy the glimpse into the children's experiences across the age groups, from Perspectives week
photos to various performances, dance shows, gymnastic displays, and much more.
I look forward to the opportunity to meet many parents next week; do look out for the Art, DT and Graphics
exhibition in the TOSH if you are on site for an event!
Wishing everyone a fantastic weekend.
Best wishes

Lindie
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Compassion. Courage. Respect.
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Please view all photos in the GALLERY section of My School Portal

PERSPECTIVE WEEK



The Fledglings 1 have had lots of fun learning about pirates. They have been making
their own treasure maps and going for a treasure hunt around the garden. The
children have enjoyed making a shape pirate ship and decorating their own mermaid
with bubble wrap. They have also been looking at sinking and floating and counting
pirate ships. The children had fun making a big treasure chest using different shiny
pieces of paper. Fledglings 1 enjoyed dressing up as pirates and dancing to different
kinds of pirate music. The children have had fun with feathers when making their
own parrots. Fledglings 1 have enjoyed making their own pirate pizza treasure map
using different ingredients. They have also been matching shapes to a pirate helm,
listening to pirate stories and exploring boats and message in bottles water play. 

Fledglings 1

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



I'm late, I'm very late, it's time for tea! Fledgling's 2 have had lots of fun learning
about Alice in Wonderland! The children have been busy with lots of cooking activities!
They have enjoyed making their own heart shaped jam sandwiches and making yummy
fruit kebabs too! There has also been lots of different messy play activities that the
children have loved exploring, they have been making their own cups of tea, cupcakes
with cotton wool, flour and sprinkles, furthermore, they have been mixing colours
together in the water tray and making potions too! The children have also enjoyed
matching colour bears to a chess board and have been counting all of the roses on a
rose bush! The children have been really creative making their own heart shaped
wands and decorating their own crowns too. They have also been visiting the wigloo
where they listened to the story and went on a hunt for different coloured hearts.
There have also been many opportunities to explore the White Rabbits magic hole into
wonderland and have a tea party with Alice and her friends! And to end this fun filled
week off, the children enjoyed dressing up as their favourite characters from the
story!

Fledglings 2

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



Over the past couple of weeks, our theme in Lower Robins has been Summer
Holidays. The children have loved collaging using coloured materials and edible
sprinkles to create their own ice lollies. We have also been using children’s scissors
to cut out pictures from holiday brochures and have used these to design our own
postcards. The children have had lots of fun splashing in coloured water play in the
garden and have been practising filling and emptying buckets in the water. We have
also been exploring apple and peach scented cloud dough and have used this to
make pretend ice creams to role play with our peers. At circle time, the children
have taken part in group discussions about our favourite places to visit on holiday
and what we like to do when we go on holiday. 

In our Take Art sessions, the children took part in some large scale painting on
paper, cling film and a cloth material. The children were encouraged to explore
mark-making freely using a range of sponges, brushes and tools. 

Lower Robins

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



Last week in Upper Robins the children really enjoyed learning about space and the
different planets in the solar system. They have loved making rockets using
different shapes incorporating a photo of their self inside the rocket on the way to
the moon and they will also be sticking different body parts together to make their
very own astronaut. Also, this week the children have enjoyed practicing their
cutting skills to cut out the different planets, make their own moon using paint and
foil to make a lovely texture on the moon and exploring our very own handmade
moon sand with the rocket and different people. The Robins room and the
Patterson hall has been filled with the sound of music and song with the Robins
children preparing for their summer concert.

This week in Upper Robins we have continued to learn about the topic of space, the
children have really enjoyed creating their own Aliens by using different coloured
paint and a straw to blow the paint in different directions, creating lots of different
shapes and mixing the colours together to create other colours. Also, this week the
children have continued to learn about the different planets in space by creating
their own planets using different sized balloons and paint, they have been counting
rockets, finding the missing number in the sequence and recognising the numbers.
The children have also particularly loved exploring our sensory space box by feeling
the different textures and guessing what the object is. This has been full exciting
events for the Robins children to take part in and watch. The first event of the week
was our Robins summer concert which the children were very in excited to take part
in, they children did exceptionally well with singing the songs and playing different
instruments in front of all their family and friends. The Upper Robins children have
also really enjoyed watching Skylarks dress rehearsal for their summer concert and
to round off the week the children are looking forward in participating in different
races on Friday for sports day!

Upper Robins

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



Last week the Skylarks Green have been learning all about jungle animals and to
extend their learning we looked at the book Handa’s surprise. This book gave the
children the opportunity to learn about different lifestyles, animals and fruits! The
children really enjoyed tasting the fruits from the book!

This week the children have been learning about ‘Pirates’. They have been making
pirates hats and using the tea bags to design their treasure map. They have explored a
tray that was set up with different treasures and sand, digging for treasure! We have
also learnt facts about pirates and sang some songs about pirates and the children
learned lots of pirate words, like crows nest, rigging, walking the plank, cutlass. 

Skylarks - Green

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



Another week of exploring the jungle has meant we have been on a jungle hunt! The
children were given clues as to what the animal may look like or where it likes to live, they
then had to think about where we may find them on the site such as the snake in the tree
and the crocodile at the pond! The children each made their own snake either by cutting
and painting a paper plate into a spiral or by making a paper chain! 

Arrrrrgh! The pirates in Skylarks had a fantastic time exploring the theme of Pirates this
week! They have been dressing up, using maps to explore and weighing coconuts in the
sand tray! We have all made our own pirate maps and a pirate dropped a special map to
us so we could find some treasure! We had to follow the clues and look for numbers as we
went, at the end we listened to a riddle that told us where to find the treasure and of
course it was on the pirate ship!

Skylarks - Orange

NURSERY & EARLY YEARS



For Perspective week, Oak answered the question, "Why is the world so special". Each
class researched a different country based on the children in the classes. We looked at
France, Tanzania and Sweden. We learnt about their geography, capital cities, animals,
weather and even important people and events. Each class had an expert come in to
teach us more! It was fantastic! On Friday, we shared our learning with Skylarks and
the experts and showed everyone in Oak so we could answer the key question. 

Oak had a delightful teddy bear picnic at Chestnut. The kids listened to a story about
an old bear, and some of the teachers showed their bears. Afterwards, they had a
teddy bear treasure hunt outside, which was related to emotions and was thoroughly
enjoyed by the children. Then, they had a wonderful picnic on the grass in the Chestnut
playground, and the bears enjoyed the lovely feast! 

In our topic, we have been looking at our own journey. We have talked about the
change from baby to toddler to child, and they have discussed what they are excited
about when they are in Chestnut. The children shared pictures of themselves at those
ages, and we wrote sentences about each photograph. 

Reception Class

OAK



During this immersion week focusing on perspectives, Year 1 were tasked with
exploring the question: can kindness change the world? To delve deeper into this, the
children explored what kindness means to them and researched other people who
have shown kindness in a variety of ways throughout history and in the present day. 

The pupils then found out that on the Friday of the immersion week, they would be
hosting a Kindness Fair for the Year 1 pupils at Hurst Green Infant School to spread
kindness in a range of ways and see if their kindness could change the world. 

Throughout the week, Year 1 created: kindness acrostic poems, a kindness song with
sign language, kindness cakes, kindness murals, random acts of kindness and a
comparative survey to evaluate whether they had spread kindness to the pupils at
Hurst Green Infant School. 

It was a thoroughly enjoyable week and the Kindness Fair was the perfect showcase to
demonstrate how kindness can be spread, and in so many different ways. The pupils at
Hurst Green Infant School had an incredible time and felt very special after receiving
so much kindness from the Hazelwood pupils. The week was finished by performing
the kindness song they had written with Al Start to their parents, grandparents and
carers in the glorious sunshine. 

When reflecting on their week, the pupils in Year 1 thought they had a greater
understanding of different ways to show kindness and the impact of it, and were able
to answer their initial question: can kindness change the world? Happily, with an
overwhelming, “yes!”

YEAR  1 

Descriptive WritingPerspective Week
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Descriptive WritingPerspective Week - Kindness Art

Perspective Week - AI Start

Perspective Week - Acrostic Poems



YEAR  2

Descriptive WritingPerspective Week - International Day
As a final celebration of Perspective Week, when Year 2 investigated the question
‘What is Diversity and is it important?’, the children were able to ‘travel the world’ at
our International Day fair. There were a total of 11 different country stalls and the
children sampled, with great enthusiasm, a variety of different cultural foods, music
and activities. The fair highlighted the rich diversity of the different countries and
cultures of our world. We were so delighted to have such fabulous support from the
parents - Thank you!



YEAR  2

Descriptive WritingThe Bee Musical

learnt our lines;
practised expression and volume when speaking;
concentrated on delivering our lines at the right time;
worked as a team;
made our own scenery;
helped sort costumes;
learnt new songs;
listened carefully to instructions;
enjoyed being actors.

What an amazing experience! To put on our own play!

We chose a play that linked to our learning in science. Although rehearsals did take a
little time from normal lessons, we:



YEAR  3

Descriptive WritingPerspective Week
During Perspective Week, the Year 3 children were posed with the following question:
What is so great about the world? To start our project, we were visited by Mrs Claire
Bowman. Mrs Bowman is the founder of 'Four Corners Travel', a travel agency with a
focus on sustainable travel (https://www.fourcornerstravel.co.uk/ /
claire@fourcornerstravel.co.uk). Mrs Bowman spoke to the children about environmental
damage caused by travel and some of the possible solutions. The children were
fascinated by this topic and throughout the week they undertook extensive research on
sustainable travel options. They learned about the unique features of 6 key travel
destinations across the world and the need for their protection: Madagascar, The Great
Barrier Reef, The Alps, Spain, Lyme Regis and The Lake District. 

The children's learning encompassed a wide range of curriculum areas, e.g. in Maths,
they analysed data on environmental damage in 6 popular tourist locations across the
world, then created their own bar graphs to depict their findings. In Graphics, Mr Hayes
helped the children to design and create their own posters and banners to market the
different locations. In English, they used their persuasive writing skills to write travel
leaflets to promote sustainable travel. Our week culminated in the Year 3 parents visiting
the children's fabulous sustainable travel fair. 

https://www.fourcornerstravel.co.uk/


YEAR  4

Maths
In Mrs Herbert’s Maths class, students
have been recapping all the topics they
have learnt this term by creating their own
board games with a range of differentiated
questions to test the participants. Let’s
hope they finish them in time to play them
next week! 

Prized Potato!
After several weeks of religious watering, it was time to reveal which form in Year 4 had
grown the most potatoes. Students rummaged carefully through the soil, extracting every
prized potato and after a tense weigh-in, 4H emerged victorious! Perhaps the kitchen can
use the potatoes to recreate our “A-peeling Potato Salad” from Perspective Week!

Paper Aeroplane
Mrs Nash’s maths group have taken the
opportunity to create their own paper
aeroplanes and discover how far they can
make them fly with different designs. They
have measured the distance flown down
the corridors and will use this data to
create graphs. We have also discussed
what a good throwing angle might look like
… is it acute or obtuse? 



Bookends

YEAR 5

Year 5 tr have just completed their timber bookends. They have used mitre saws, coping
saws. All hand made using excellent wood working skills. The have also created their own
designs using inspiration from modern art



YEAR 6

The year 6s have been looking at structures in DT. Looking at frame structures and
learning about triangulation. 

We have discovered it is the strongest shape. So they were set the challenge to
build the tallest, most attractive, well designed strong tower with 40 art straws and
2m of tape. They designed a structure in a team and then began to build in 45 mins. 

They all worked well as a team across the year and considered where triangulation
should be used to ensure their designs were successful and aesthetically pleasing. 

Structures



Year 7 travelled up to London by train to the Fortune Theatre to watch an incredible
production by SplitLip theatre company.

It was a masterpiece in acting with beautiful songs sung in four part harmony. All five
actors played over thirty five roles, switching between parts seamlessly. The way they
moved props, sets and changed scenes in seconds was astonishing. 

The play was a comedy take on the original film ‘The man who never was’ and it held
our pupils attention all the way through. 

The choreography was sharp and precise, the singing was fabulous, and they were
very funny.
Year 7 were a pleasure to be with and enjoyed the trains, the walk and the whole
London theatre experience. Thank you to the staff who helped to supervise them,
and thank you to SplitLip for writing and performing such an innovative piece of
work. 

Mrs Housego

YEAR 7
Theatre Trip



Duncan, our gracious King of Scotland, has been violently murdered at Glamis
Castle, the home of the Macbeths. 



Last Saturday night, King Duncan was found dead in his chamber after a banquet

celebrating Macbeth’s achievement of becoming Thane of Cawdor. Macduff, one of
the King’s loyal advisers, was horrified to open the chamber and gaze upon the

bloody corpse. He said,”The news is so shocking it could kill  a delicate lady!” It has
been rumoured that this dreadful deed was performed by one of the royal guards.



Macbeth, who hosted the banquet, was furious to see the royal guards covered in
blood and blood-stained daggers on the King’s pillow. He slaughtered the guards

because he felt it  was his duty to have revenge for the king’s death.



Castle guest, Lennox, a young Thane, told us about how eerie the night was,”
Chimneys started blowing off houses and unusual noises echoed through the castle

last night.” Lady Macbeth also exclaimed in shock,” How could this happen in my
house? We were all enjoying such a wonderful occasion.”



As investigations proceed, the latest news is that a search party is scouting the area
for Malcolm and Donalbain, King Duncan’s sons, after they escaped the scene. Have
they fled in fear of the horrific murder of their father or was their guilt too much to

handle?

By Kit A.

YEAR 7
Murder Most Macabre

7A created free frames to show how Macbeth is described in Act One of the play.



“Brave Macbeth” - “Valiant cousin” - “Worthy Gentleman”



Visit to F1 Media & Technology Centre at Biggin Hill

On Monday the 26th June, Year 8 embarked on a Careers Insight trip to the Formula
One Media & Technology Centre (MTC) in Biggin Hill. 

During the trip, we had career talks from different people who work at the centre. We
heard from a QA Engineer, a Health & Safety Manager and a Digital Content Writer.
We learnt about all aspects of the production and live streaming of a Grand Prix.
Throughout the day, the year group toured around the MTC, looking behind the
scenes of the race broadcast including the commentary booths and the production
studio. 

Activities included: labelling the real life formula one car, collaborating on ideas for
F1 social media, discovering the difference between soft and hard skills and
uncovering our own hard and soft skills. We thoroughly enjoyed this incredible
experience and came away with a notepad and a F1 water bottle as well. 

Thank you to the people who made the trip possible.

Georgie T, Year 8

YEAR 8
F1 Careers Insight Day

In the on-site
studio for
F1.com own
digital stream

Looking at one of the
streaming booths for

commentators,
including David

Coulthard during
Grand Prix



What better way to enjoy last week’s glorious sunshine than a couple of nights under canvas! Last
Wednesday, Year 8 pupils headed south to Blacklands Farm. 

First challenge: how to work together to put up a tent. 
Second challenge: no, you can’t fit four growing lads in a two-man tent. 
Third challenge: how many hot dogs can one person eat?

It was the longest day of the year, and we spent the evening exploring the surrounding woodland
and countryside, gathering sticks for a campfire and enjoying toasted marshmallows. Falling asleep
on the first night is never easy, but waking up was a doddle! Oaklee and Rufus set off across the
field, towels in hand, for their morning shower bright and early… at 4.30am! They were quite
surprised to be sent back to bed again! 

After a hearty breakfast, everyone put on a harness and took on the challenges of Jacob’s Ladder
and the Gladiator Wall. Oscar was rendered helpless with laughter halfway up the ladder, whilst
Uma barely drew breath as she scampered to the top. 

A surprise hit was our craft activity. Mrs Bilbrough had brought some embroidery threads, thinking
that some of our quieter pupils might enjoy making friendship bracelets. However, every single
Year 8 pupil was soon thoroughly absorbed in weaving coloured threads into bracelets, enjoying
the shade of magnificent oak trees, and rendered almost silent in concentration. It became an
obsession, and the most tranquil I have ever seen them! It also drew out delightful conversations,
opportunities to support each other and peaceful enjoyment of each others’ company. 
Despite feeling hot and tired, site staff led some highly competitive evening wide games before
children begged to be allowed to go to bed. The second night in a tent is certainly more restful,
which was useful as we needed plenty of energy for taking down tents, packing up camp and
enjoying a 7 mile hike back to East Grinstead through glorious countryside.   
Huge thanks to Mrs Bilbrough for leading such a fantastic trip, ably supported by Mrs Philimore,
Mrs Jones, Mr Lloyd and Mr Fagg. 

Mrs Clark




Year 8

Camping
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Camping
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Camping



Are my views my own? What or who influences me? How do I make decisions about fashion, food,
hobbies, lifestyle? Whose perspectives do I rely on? 

These were questions facing Year 8 pupils at the beginning of Perspectives Week. And whilst most
are convinced that they are beyond peer pressure and cultural influence, Year 8 took on the
challenge of trying to influence others and control their decision making. 

Using Prime energy drinks as a model, we explored the marketing strategies of this controversial
product to see if we could influence the rest of the school and create a marketing mania. Mrs
Whitehead, Hazelwood’s own Director of Marketing, gave a presentation sharing her experience
and insight into creating a desirable brand and an effective campaign, whilst Mrs Fuller gave useful
tips on packaging design. By the end of Day 1, Year 8 were split into three brownie-baking teams,
each out to convince the rest of the school that their product was the most desirable, most
delicious and most deserving of their support. 

The race was on! Logos, slogans, use of colour, influencers, nets for packaging, poster designs,
video adverts, in-person presentations, branded stickers, word of mouth pressure and the very
persuasive scent of chewy chocolate brownies all combined to work their magic. The school was
flooded with marketing methods, all with a healthy sense of rivalry. It was fascinating to note that
by the end of Tuesday, many younger pupils had a very clear idea of the brownie they would
choose - and why. And the brownies themselves were barely out of the oven! 

On Wednesday, each group set up a presentation stall in a location of their choice, with bespoke
tablecloths, balloons and posters using their colour themes. Brownies were sliced, packaged and
ready to serve to their market audience. At 10.25 sharp, to the sound of bongo beats and catchy
chants, excitable queues formed with pupils buzzing for their own taste of Brownie Boosters,
Brownie Bites or Bicep Brownies. It was clear that Year 8 had successfully manipulated the views
of the school into believing in the power of these brownies, and leaving many disappointed when
one brand ran out. (The difference in the three recipes was negligible.) Mrs Philimore’s team of
market analysts surveyed younger pupils to find out about their decision making. Packaging had a
strong influence on their choices, as did poster design. Location of stalls also had an impact, with
the Baily Terrace proving a popular spot. 

Beyond the project itself, the teamwork and collaboration skills of our eldest pupils proved
impressive. They identified the need for a cross-section of characters and skill sets within their
groups, and worked together in an extremely tight timeframe. The end product - a delicious
brownie breaktime snack - was well baked, hygienically packaged and thoroughly enjoyed by the
entire school, who were blissfully ignorant of the fact that they were guinea pigs in a social
experiment. 
So, are our views our own? We’re not so sure! Year 8 swayed the school in only two and a half days!

Mrs Clark

Year 8

Perspectives Week



OTHER NEWS
Hazelwood U11 boys  competed in over 6 hours of pouring rain in the
largest tournament in their league to become U11 Champions at
Tonbridge Fiesta. 

They showed an incredible amount of grit, determination and team spirit
throughout all of their 10 games. The smiles on their faces say it all!

Callum P, Raif and Noah
all participated with
dads in the Oxted pram
race last weekend and
the children won best
costumes! 



Please remember that to avoid the £3 overdue library book fee all Library books need to be
returned or renewed.  For those pupils leaving in years 6 and 8 please make sure all your books
are handed back into the library by Monday 3rd July. For all other pupils please make sure
that your books are stamped with the GREEN date stamp dated 8th September 2023 before you
take off for the summer holidays.

Please remember you can check the library management system Accessit
(https://uk.accessit.online/hzl02) to see what books your child/children have out. All books
taken out from Monday 19th June will have a green stamp and therefore will be fine until we
return back to school from the Summer holidays.  

LIBRARY
Overdue Books

We have two reading challenges over the Summer and the forms are attached to this email. I
have been explaining the challenges to the pupils and there is some excitement there to
complete the Readopoly so please do encourage them to take part. It's a bit of fun as well as
keeping that very important reading skill going. There are recommended reading lists on the
Library Management system where one can check what books are suitable for the year that you
child/children are going into and of course you can access our online library and take books out
to be read on an iPad or computer whilst on holiday rather than taking a suitcase of books! All
books read will count whichever way one reads them if they are recorded. House points and
prizes are on offer for those who take part in the challenges.  

Summer Reading Challenges

Remember if you are
going abroad by plane
or traveling by car you
can borrow eBooks by

heading to the school's
library management

system. House points
will be given to anyone

borrowing a book
online too!




On Monday 26th June we welcomed Sarah Hagger-Holt to Hazelwood School to talk to the year
7 & 8 about her three books ‘Nothing Ever Happens Here’, ‘Proud of Me’ and ‘Just Like Everyone
Else.’ She told the pupils about her love of being an author and how she writes stories along
with her connection with Pride. The presentation included a quiz and questions and answers
session. 

Author Visit

https://uk.accessit.online/hzl02
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Friday 29th September

Thursday 5th October

Friday 13th October

Saturday 2nd December

HPA Food Bank Collection

HPA Quiz Night

HPA Halloween Movie Night

HPA Christmas Fair

7.30am - 9.00am

7.30pm

TBC

12 - 3.30pm

Sunday 14th January

Friday 26th January

HP Panto - Cinderella

HPA Disco - Years 1 - Years 4

TBC

TBC

HPA
Dates for the Diary

Saturday  9th June HPA Summer Fair TBC




Summer 2024

Autumn 2024 

Autumn 2023/2024 



HPA

HPA School Shop - Summer dates



As in previous years the shop will be open and operating from
the Dining Room. We will be running 2 shopping days and an

initial drop off day, details as follows.



Tuesday 11th July - 9am-11am - Uniform Drop off only. 
All items you wish to receive monies for will need to be in a
good clean condition and have a sales ticket completed and

attached.
Depending on volunteer numbers, we may need you to empty
bags and separate clothes into designated areas. (sports kit /

school uniform) 



Friday 28th  July - 10am-12 noon - Shopping day 
Wednesday 23rd August - 10am-12 noon - Shopping day



All items need to be clean (including football/rugby boots etc)
and in good condition. We cannot accept grey trousers or blue

shirts that are not from Schoolblazer unfortunately.



For these dates to go ahead we will need a large number of
volunteers, so if you are able to come along and spare an hour,

please email hazelwoodschoolshop@gmail.com with your
availability. Volunteers will have the opportunity to prior

purchase on sale days but not at drop off/set up.



mailto:hazelwoodschoolshop@gmail.com


NOTICES



Thank you for your interest in our new Showtime Musical Theatre Holiday Club
at Churchill School, Rysted Lane, Westerham TN16 1EZ . You are free to share

this information with other friends and parents, the holiday club is not
exclusive to Showtime.



Each day we will cover different material using, Drama, Singing and Dance or
any combination of the three. Our Holiday Club is a great confidence boost.

Parents of the older group will be invited to a presentation at the end of the
last session at 3.30. Our teachers are all experienced professionals, and DBS

enhanced, they work at our other venues and are looking forward to working
with your children. 



It's easy to book via the website, type www.showtime.london, go to the store

where you can book and pay, it will ask for a few contact details for our
register.



If your child has enjoyed the week and would like to do more, we run on

Sundays at Oxted School, and on Saturdays at Weald of Kent Sevenoaks. Let
Melinda know if you want a free trial at hello@showtime.london.  Showtime

prices are £8.33 per hour.



Contact Melinda if you have any questions about any of the above, thank you
for your keen interest, we look forward to meeting you in August.



Melinda

07753571696
hello@showtime.london 
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NOTICES

As well as our bi-weekly
newsletter, you can keep up to
date with all school news by
following us on Instagram,
Twitter and Facebook. 

We are trying hard to keep you
updated as much as we can
through our social feeds.

Please do follow us!

#hazelwoodschooloxted

Please follow us!


